An Ode to My Lost Mail
by John Blowers

To the cards and letters I was supposed to receive, I offer my heartfelt apology. It was with the best of intentions I visited the post office in early December to provide a safe home for you at the new location I was receiving mail. I ensured the new place was welcoming and would treat you well. However, for one reason or another, it didn't work out.

To the magazines I recently subscribed to with soon-to-expire frequent flyer miles. They say items that are free are generally worth every penny, but I would have liked to have allowed you the opportunity to hang out on my coffee table for a bit. Maybe we would have shared a breakfast or two together. Perhaps I could have shared you with a doctor's or dentist's office. When I received a follow up call from the Postmaster, I felt a false sense of security that our planned rendezvous was on target. I was as surprised as you likely were that we never met.

To the business mail, bills and junk mail...maybe it's just as well we didn't cross paths. If you truly require my attention, it's likely you will find me sooner or later. I recommend you try a Google search or some other mechanism than the post office. The latter seems to have lost track of me these days. But I assure you, I'm still around...just in a slightly variant form.
To the one piece of mail which was forwarded to me: Congratulations! You are a true survivor. You are something special. You are my only proof, other than my faded memories, of the ill-fated day I arrived at the post office full of hope for future mail forwards that never occurred. It is your determination that provides me with the motivation to face another day with renewed belief in all things postal.

To the owner of that special piece of mail that alerted me to the fact things had gone horribly awry: Thank you! It is your sense of duty and honor which puts me to shame. Your purposefulness has prevented countless other items of mail from a humbling return to whence they came. Without you I may have been reduced to merely electronic and personal  contact and have been removed from the comfort of written, hand-delivered missives.

To the team at Burnt Hills Post Office: Hi! It's me. The recipient formerly known as box 527. If you are so inspired, I welcome you to forward anything you would have previously inserted into aforementioned box to:

123 Saratoga Road PMB 504 Glenville, NY 12302

You may find box 527 mail addressed to me, Tilt Productions or Tilt Management. There may be other names items are addressed to, but they are likely disparaging and do not require forwarding. Simply return those to sender with maybe a little smiley face stamp or similar greeting. I leave this to your discretion.

Mailless in Glenville,

John Blowers

